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A New Home for Beyond the Horizons
Consulting

Dear Readership:

This month we will digress a bit from our usual themes
of “therapy for business” to share some thoughts and
pictures of our “new home” here at Beyond the
Horizons Consulting.

Last October we finally decided that it was time to
create a studio/casita to serve as home to our seminars.
We needed a place for the creative juices to flow. We
needed an atmosphere conducive to preparing our
workshops and engaging in our writing projects, and
also a serene place to offer these seminars to small

ggroups of persons interested in professional and
personal growth.

We contracted for our casita/studio to be built off-site
and to be delivered by tractor trailer. The plan was to
have a finished foundation on which it would be set
after completion of the actual building.

Work began around November 2004. We will
comment on the progress by way of sharing with you
a number of photos, taken by our Business Manager,
Stan Bochenski, who is also a published
photographer.

Our first photo shows the foundation nearing
completion last Christmas (2004). And yes, we do
have snow in Santa Fe! Last winter we had an
unusually high number of “snow days” and record
snowfall on the ski mountain. This moisture delayed
the delivery of the casita/studio into April, as many of
our roads in New Mexico’s state capital are basically
dirt with a thin layering of gravel. Our new driveway
for the casita also needed to “settle” with some spring
rains and then to dry out.

This next photo shows the casita being transported to
our location. It’s a wonderful wide-angle shot of I-25
going north toward Santa Fe.




